BULLETIN – SEPTEMBER 2023



Extension and Revitalization

Jo Lynn Altvatter

District Presidents, as you start your Official Visits look for "red flags" and be honest on your Official Visit Reports. None of us like to say an Auxiliary isn't doing well but if we don't know how they are really doing, we can't help them. We have a staff of Deputies along with Line Officers and very knowledgeable members who are willing to help when asked. And Department President Lynn is reading your reports.

We have heard rumors of several Posts that want to start an Auxiliary but no one had contacted us yet. Once we hear something, we will start the process.